

Dear colleagues and parents of the students,

It is with regret that I inform you of the resignation of our school's principal, Mr. Chan Ka Fai. As many of you know, Mr. Chan has led our school for the past 4 years and has been instrumental in many positive changes and improvements during his tenure.

His last day as principal will be 30th September, 2023. While we are saddened by his departure, we understand his reasons and wish him all the best.

Though it will be difficult to fill the void left by Mr. Chan's resignation, we are committed to finding the best candidate to continue building on the foundation he established. In the meantime, the Incorporated Management Committee (IMC) of Bethel High School has appointed the deputy principal, Mr Tsoi Kwok Wing as the Acting Principal with effect from 1st October, 2023. He, the teaching staff and the administrative team will work hard to ensure a smooth transition until the new principal takes up his/her office or on the date approved by the Education Bureau.

Please join me in thanking Mr. Chan for his years of service to our school. We wish him happiness and good health in his future endeavours. While we are disappointed to lose such a talented principal, we are confident that the legacy he leaves will benefit our school community for years to come.

We hope he finds much joy ahead and will keep him in our prayers. We also would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a happy Mid-autumn Festival.

Sincerely,



Wong Kwok Ching Simon Supervisor Bethel High School